Minutes of Hilmarton Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 4th July 2018 in Hilmarton Community Room at 8.00pm.
Councillors Present

M Wilkins,  J Henly, J McFadzean, J Files, R Fry, L Hays and M Jeary
Clerk: Jacquie Henly

Visitor:  Cllr Christine Crisp

Item 1 Apologies for absence
1.1 Apologies were received from David Rhodes and Wendy Leaning. 

Item 2 Co-option of New Parish Councillors
2.1  Two new councillors were co-opted to fill vacant positions on the Parish Council.  Wendy Leaning from Goatacre was proposed by Cllr Hays, seconded by Cllr McFadzean and David Rhodes from Hilmarton was proposed by Cllr Henly and seconded by Cllr Wilkins and both were agreed unanimously .  It was agreed the Acceptance of Office book would be signed on their return. 

Item 3 – Declarations of Interest in items on the Agenda
3.1  Cllr Henly declared an interest in item 10c on the Agenda discussing the Clerks salary as he is married to the Clerk.


Item 4 – Minutes of the last meeting

4.1 Minutes from the Parish Council meeting dated 2nd May 2018 were approved by all present and signed by the Chairman.
Cllr Files joined the meeting at this point
Item 5 – To discuss Items on the Clerks Report previously circulated to members

5.1 Reported to Wiltshire Council Planning department comments from the Parish Council relating to planning

applications received at the meeting held in May. 

5.2 Made amendment as agreed to the Welcome Leaflet at the December meeting. 

5.3 Dog Fouling Stickers were handed out at the May meeting for Cllrs to put up in appropriate places.

5.4 Contacted the School requesting that they implement a School Travel Plan as soon as possible.  

5.5 Received confirmation that community issue 5799 has been approved for pavement improvements on

Church Road and Compton Road.  The Clerk was asked to contact the School to ask for a progress report regarding the Travel Plan. 
5.6 Wrote to Wiltshire Council requesting visits from Enforcement Officers regarding the yellow lines and

the dangerous parking at the junctions leading on and off the A3102 at school drop off and pick up times.

5.7 Sent off the signed exemption certificate for the external auditors and uploaded the statutory

documents to the web site. 

5.8 Co-ordinated a visit to MOD Lyneham for 3 Councillors.  Cllr Files, Jeary and Fry.

5.9 Reported to Wiltshire Council comments made on planning applications received since the May meeting.

5.10 Requested via My Wiltshire that the white lines at the end of Bushton Road onto the Compton Bassett

Road are repainted.  WC has confirmed they will add to the list of white lining being reviewed at currently.

5.11 Requested that the yellow zig zag lines in front of the School are repainted.

5.12 Contacted Mr Turner to explain what was discussed after receiving his letter about the erection of fences in Poynder Place.

5.13 Circulated various planning applications received since the May meeting for comments of Cllrs.  These comments were then relayed to Wiltshire Council Planning Department. 

5.14 Chased up the repainting of the zig zag yellow lines in front of the school.  WC apologised that they were missed and will add them to a list to be repainted in the future. 

Item 6 – Adoption of Model Standing Orders Document
6.1  A model Standing Orders Document issued recently by NALC was considered and adopted. 

Item 7 – New Policies  

7.1 Two new polices that had previously been circulated to members were considered and adopted:

Dealing with the Press and Media Policy and Employment Policy. 

Item 8 – Planting of commemorative trees, wild flowers and a dementia walk
8.1  The Chairman reported that he was waiting for a response from Richard Broadhead regarding permission to plant commemorative trees on the Wiltshire Council land along the road leading to the Compton Bassett turning.  Cllr Crisp did not think that permission would be granted as WC have a total ban on planting trees on any WC owned land.  No further action can be taken until a response is received.  The Chairman also explained that he had been approached by Val Procter regarding a dementia walk and wild flower planting and he would like to combine this all in one project.  Consideration of where the benches should be sited is needed and also suitable areas where wild flowers could be planted.   

Item 9 – Continued Production of a Parish Newsletter and potential new Editor
9.1  Cllrs Wilkins said he would like to stand down from producing the Parish Newsletter.  After discussion it was agreed a notice would be placed in the August Edition of the Neighbourhood News asking if anyone would be prepared to take on the voluntary role going forward.  If no volunteers were forthcoming then further consideration will be given to format and frequency of the publication.  Cllrs were also asked to approach anyone directly if they thought they might be interested in taking on such a role.

Item 10 – Finance
10.1 Account balances inclusive of all cheques written and deposits made up to Current Account: £2321.08

Deposit Account: £20744.05
10.2
	Cheque No
	Payee
	Amount

	399
	BHIB Insurance 
	530.88

	400
	Kevin Iles House & Garden – Grass Cutting
	96.00

	401
	Community First - Subscription
	40.00

	
	Paid In
	Amount

	
	Advertising in Parish Newsletter
	100.00


10.3  New guidance from NALC had been received and circulated to members prior to the meeting regarding the Clerks Salary recommendations for 2018/2019.  The recommendations were approved and will be effective and implemented from April 2018. 
Item 11 - Planning

11.1 Updates on planning applications had previously been circulated.
10.2 Planning Application Number 18/04867 Excavation for formation of drainage pond – Land off Oxford road Calne was discussed.  There were objections to the application. 

Item 12 – Exchange of Information
12.1 Cllr Hays reported that she had been approached asking if road sweepers should still be sweeping the streets on a regular basis.  Cllr Crisp confirmed that road sweeping was unfortunately a casualty of budget cuts and no longer happened on a regular basis.

12.2  Cllr Files confirmed he will report the fly tipping on the Corner of Compton Road.
12.4 Cllr Files confirmed he would also report the street light on the corner of Church Road was not working.

12.5 Cllr Jeary reported that the pathway adjacent to the School Field was once again very overgrown.

The Clerk was asked to contact the School regarding their hedge and Mrs Smith a resident of Poynder Place regarding her hedge the Chairman would contact Mr Mrs Rhodes regarding their hedge.  
Item 13 – Date of the Next Meeting
13.1    The next meeting of Hilmarton Parish Council is scheduled for 5th September 2018. 
Item 14 - Close of the Meeting

14.1  The meeting closed at 8.36pm.

Signed …………………………………………….  Date …………………………………..  

Chairman             

